                                                Dungannon Town Council Minutes
                                                              August 3rd, 2020
PRESENT: 
Mayor Horne, James Lane, Nina Begley, George Hensley, Tarese Kramer, Kristi Farmer, Greg Baker and Terrina Ward.

OTHERS PRESENT:  

 Debra called the meeting to order and lead the Pledge, George lead in prayer. Terrina read the minutes of the last meeting Nina made a motion to approve James second all in favor and the motion was carried. James made a motion to approve the June minutes Nina second all in favor and the motion was carried.

 PUBLIC COMMENT:

 MAYOR’S UPDATES:
The Mayor told everyone that Mr. Cerilli from Memcor suggested the Town have them come in every year or every other year to check the plant and make sure everything is running right and the price is $1,600.00 a day and usually takes three days.  The Mayor let everyone know that the sidewalks are complete and that someone keeps driving through the seeded grass.  The Mayor let everyone know that the new water meters have started coming in with software.  The Mayor let everyone know the Town audit would start August fourth and asked the Council if it would be alright to pay them $3,000.00 up front while we had a little extra money. Kristi made a motion to pay the $3,000.00 Nina second all in favor and the motion was carried.  The Mayor told everyone that she had talked with Freda Starnes and through the Cares Act the Town has $25,926.00 for personal protective equipment, the Council wants to know what types of equipment is covered by the Cares Act.  The Mayor also asked the Council to think about whether they would like to buy new planters or rebuild the old ones.
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Kristi made a motion to accept the financial report Tarese second all in favor and the motion was carried.
OLD BUSINESS: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]NEW BUSINESS:  Greg is going to look over the PSA contract and see what the plant and surrounding property is worth.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
COUNCIL RECOMMENDATIONS: 
The Council recommended that the Mayor send out another letter to the Fire Department to have the trailer removed from the property.  The Mayor and Council discussed the fact that a junior member was seen driving a fire truck all by himself and that is against the rules.  Kristi suggested having them suspend him for ninety days. The Mayor is going to talk to the Fire Chief about these two items.
The Mayor and Council set August the 29th as the date for the Farmers market cleanup.  The Mayor and Council also agreed to move September’s town meeting to September 14th due to the first Monday of the Month is on Labor Day.  Kristi also suggested getting anchors for the benches.



 COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 ADJOURNMENT:
At 6:48 George made a motion to adjourn James second all in favor and the motion was carried.
 Taken and written by Terrina Ward
